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URGENT: P/Ns V90000S Series 3/8 ALPHA INFLATOR RECALL 
 
 April 13, 2016 
 
Renata Rampersaud 
Switlik Parachute Co. 4722 
1325 East State St. 
Trenton NJ 08609-1328 
rrampersaud@switlik.com 
 
Dear Renata Rampersaud: 
 
This is to inform you of a product recall involving P/Ns V90000S Series 3/8 Alpha Inflator. 
 
Reason for Recall 
HRC has detected a molding defect during production of P/Ns V90000S Series 3/8 Alpha Inflator.  The 
molding defect was excess material located inside the Inflator Body near the pierce pin that varied in 
size.  On some inflators the defect could prevent the Inflator from firing. 
 
Corrective/Preventative Action 
There are no suspected V90000S Series 3/8 Alpha Inflators currently in HRC inventory and the 
remainder of the suspect lot of bodies has been scrapped by HRC.   
 
While we do not believe this condition will occur in the future, we are nevertheless implementing 
several 100% tests to review for the condition in both our molding and assembly operations.  
A full trace of the suspect lot of molded bodies’ indicated the following finished Inflator Lot Numbers 
were supplied to Switlik Parachute Co.: 
 

Part # Lot # Cust # Customer Name 
Sales 
Order 

QTY Sale Date 

V90000STG60B 330440 4722 Switlik Parachute Co. 150395 15 8/22/2012 

V90000STG40B 330685 4722 Switlik Parachute Co. 150395 85 9/20/2012 

V90000STG40B 344005 4722 Switlik Parachute Co. 163850 100 12/12/2014 

    
Total 200 

 
 
Immediately examine your inventory and quarantine product subject to recall. In addition, if you may 
have further distributed this product, please identify your customers and notify them at once of this 
product recall. Your notification to your customers may be enhanced by including a copy of this recall 
notification letter, or your notification must include instructions on what customers should do with 
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he recalled product. Attached is our Service Bulletin providing instructions to identify affected 
inflators. 
 
This recall should be carried out to the wholesale, retail and user level. Your assistance is appreciated 
and necessary to prevent user harm. If you have any questions, call John Lucius at 727.471.4225 or 
Maureen Wasley at 727.471.4235. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Halkey-Roberts Corporation 

 
John Lucius 
Vice President – Inflation Marketing 
jlucius@halkeyroberts.com 

mailto:jlucius@halkeyroberts.com

